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December Monthly Newsletter 

 

Hi Everybody,  

 

While email is a great way to keep people abreast of important information, sometimes it 

can be difficult to keep track of all the emails that we receive. CJDSA knows this, and we 

have come up with a solution.  

 

Below is the compiling of the still-relevant emails that we received in the month of 

November. One of the tasks for the Chair for Communications is to collect all the emails we 

receive each month, categorize them, and send a summary of them to the student body.  

 

The emails have been organized into several categories: Events, Job Opportunities, 

Research/Fellowship/Grant/Funding Opportunities, General Important Information, and 

Accolades. This issue also has a section dedicated to Jock Young. 

 

If you want to find one of the emails below, use the subject line in the "Search Entire 

Mailbox" search bar in your email. If you cannot find a particular email (for whatever 

reason), just let me know and I will forward it to you.  

 

We hope this proves helpful, and your feedback is valued. 

 

Best, 

 

Jeff 

 

 

CJDSACJDSACJDSACJDSA 
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In Memoriam 
 

The Criminal Justice Doctoral Students' Association would like to acknowledge the passing 

of the legend, Jock Young. During his career Jock stood as a testament to what is means to 

be a criminologist. His passing affects both the field of criminology and those of us who 

have come to know and love him on a personal level. To know Jock was to know what it 

means to be a true criminologist and an amazing human being. He was a man devoted to 

his field and to those who fall under the microscope of criminology. Jock encouraged his 

students to think critically, to challenge traditional criminology, and to always bear in mind 

that our work centers on human beings not numbers. With his revolutionary works such as 

the "The New Criminology", "The Vertigo of Late Modernity", and "The Criminological 

Imagination" he solidified his place amongst the greats of our field. His legacy will live on 

eternally.  

 

Jennifer M. Ortiz 

President, Criminal Justice Doctoral Students’ Association 
 

Other Information: 

There is a sympathy card for Jock’s family that people can sign. It is with Teresa in the 

Sociology Department. The Sociology Department is also taking a collection to help the 

family and to contribute two trees in honor of Jock. The trees will be planted in Prospect 

Park and a park in London. 

 

A meeting to celebrate Jock’s life will be held at the Graduate Center in the Skylight Room 

on December 18th from 4pm to 6pm, followed by a get together in a room above O’Reilly’s.  

 

Additionally, Keith Hayward and Roger Matthews have an article in The Guardian dedicated 

to Jock: http://www.theguardian.com/education/2013/dec/04/jock-young.  
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Events 
 

Subject Line: Workshop: Parenting and Graduate School 

Date of Email: November 5, 2013 

Summary: On December 12, 2013 there will be a workshop focusing on parenting 

while in graduate school. It will be held at the Graduate Center in room 3205 from 

10am to 11am. See the original email for more information.  

 

Subject Line: From the Desk of the Vice Chancellor for Research 

Date of Email: November 12, 2013 

Summary: On February 6, 2014 there will be a conference at the Graduate Center 

focusing on plagiarism in research.  See the original email for more information. 

 

Subject Line: Save the Date: Dec 13 

Date of Email: November 26, 2013 

Summary: The end of the semester party will be held December 13, 2013 from 

3:00pm to 6:00pm in 2400 North Hall. 

 

Subject Line: Career Planning—December Events 

Date of Email: November 26, 2013 

Summary: The Office of Career Planning and Professional Development at the 

Graduate Center is hosting several events in December that might be of interest. See 

the original email for further details.  

 

Subject Line: Alternatives to Stop and Frisk Conference Series 

Date of Email: November 27, 2013 

Summary: There will be a talk on December 12, 2013 pertaining to Stop and Frisk. 

See the original email for details. 

 

Subject Line: Malveaux at JJay Flyer 

Date of Email:  December 3, 2013 

Summary: Dr. Julianne Malveaux will be speaking at John Jay on December 12, 

2013. See the flyer for further details. 

 

Subject Line: Guest lecture: Tomb raiders and organized crime in Italy (Marc Balcells),  

Friday, Dec. 6, 2013, 1.81NB (1.40-2.50pm) 

Date of Email: December 4, 2013 

Summary: Marc Balcells from our program will give a presentation on Italian tomb 

raiders. The title of his talk is “Not Just a Videogame Anymore: Tomb Raiders and 
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Their Contested Relationship with Organized Crime in Contemporary Italy.” See the 

original email for future information. 

 

Subject Line: North Hall survey extended until Sunday night 

Date of Email: December 5, 2013 

Summary: There is a Union-sponsored North Hall survey that is being used to 

support a campaign to improve working conditions in the building. Here is the link 

to the survey: https://atrial.az1.qualtrics.com/SE/?SID=SV_ewDUoz9yOEf1luB. 

 

Job Opportunities  
 

Subject Line: [CECH-CJ-ALUMNI] Job Ad 

Date of Email: November 4, 2013 

Summary: The Department of Criminal Justice and Homeland Security at Indiana 

University, Kokomo invites applications for two full-time, 10-month, tenure-track 

Assistant Professor positions beginning August 1, 2014. See the original email for 

more information. 

 

Subject Line: CJ Search Ad 

Date of Email: November 18, 2013 

Summary: The University of Southern Mississippi’s School of Criminal Justice 

invites applications for two tenure-track Assistant Professor positions to begin Fall 

2014. Applications must be received by December 15, 2013. See the original 

advertisement for more information. 

 

Subject Line: SHSU Additional ASSOC/ASST PROF position 

Date of Email: November 18, 2013 

Summary: The Department of Criminal Justice and Criminology at Sam Houston 

State University is seeking to fill a position at the Associate or Assistant Professor 

level for a tenure-track position beginning Fall 2014. Review of materials begins 

early December. See the original advertisement for further details. 

 

Subject Line: Senior Associate in Research and Evaluation: Annie E. Casey Foundation 

Date of Email: November 25, 2013 

Summary: The Annie E. Casey Foundation’s Knowledge Support Team plans and 

carries out a wide range of activities related to research, evaluation, performance 

management, the development and use of data systems, organizational learning, and 

the management of the Foundation’s information resources. The Foundation is 
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currently looking for a Senior Associate in this research department. See the original 

advertisement for more information. 

 

Subject Line: [UCCICONTRACTORS] FW: Research Associate Position 

Date of Email: November 25, 2013 

Summary: The University of Cincinnati Corrections Institute is looking for a 

Research Associate. See the original information for more information. 

 

Subject Line: [CECH-CJ-ALUMNI] FW: position announcement 

Date of Email: November 26, 2013 

Summary: The University of Houston-Downtown has three open positions. Two 

positions are for Assistant Professor and one is for a clinical faculty position. See the 

original advertisement for more information. 

 

Research/Fellowship/Grant/Funding Opportunities  
 

Subject Line: Council Update October 2013 

Date of Email: November 2, 2013 

Summary: This email contained information regarding two dissertation 

fellowships. See the original email for more information. 

 

Subject Line: publishing opportunity 

Date of Email: November 13, 2013 

Summary: The European Review of Organised Crime invites publications on any 

topic related to organized crime, including—but not limited to—country case 

studies, national narratives of organized crime, policy-making, and methodological 

aspects of research on organized crime. See the original email for further 

information. 

 

Subject Line: [ascdcsfull] Postdoc position at George Mason University 

Date of Email: November 14, 2013 

Summary: George Mason University invites applications for a Post-Doctoral Fellow 

position in the Center for Advancing Correctional Excellence (ACE!) in the 

Criminology, Law and Society Department. Review of applications will begin 

December 12, 2013. See the original email for more information. 
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Subject Line: LEVEL 3 STUDENTS – FW: Schomburg Dissertation Fellowship – Deadline  

Monday, December 16, 2013 

Date of Email: November 22, 2013 

Summary: The Schomburg Archival Dissertation Fellowship will be awarded to a 

student in any field of the humanities or social sciences who will significantly gain 

from an academic year in residency at the Schomburg Center for Research in Black 

Culture. The deadline for applications is Monday, December 16, 2013 at 5pm. See 

the original email for all of the information. 

 

Subject Line: Call for Applications – 2014 Graduate Center-Humboldt University Summer  

Seminar 

Date of Email:  November 22, 2013 

Summary: Applications are solicited for ten Graduate Center students to participate 

in the twelfth annual two-week seminar at Humboldt University in Berlin, Germany.  

On Friday, December 13, 2013 at 2pm, Professor John Mollenkopf will lead an 

information meeting at the Sociology PhD Program to introduce the theoretical and 

substantive aspects of the seminar and discuss any questions or concerns. See the 

original email for further information. 

 

Subject Line: Level 3 – FW: Reminder: Graduate Center Dissertation Fellowship  

Competition Application for 2014-15, deadline January 15, 2014 

Date of Email:  November 26, 2013 

Summary: One additional Dissertation Fellowship is being offered this year.  The 

Institute for Research on the African Diaspora in the America’s and the Caribbean 

(IRADAC) Dissertation Fellowship will be awarded to a student in any field of the 

humanities or social sciences who is completing an  interdisciplinary dissertation 

that treats some significant aspect of the African Diaspora, including the culture and 

history of African Americans. See the original email for more information. 

 

Subject Line: Pre-Dissertation Fellowship Opportunities for Grad Students 

Date of Email: November 26, 2013 

Summary: There is a fellowship competition available to pre-ABD students who are 

enrolled full-time. See the original email for the details. 

 

Subject Line: Looking for Post Docs 

Date of Email: November 29, 2013 

Summary: The Robina Institute offers two Research Fellowships for candidates 

with a completed PhD, JD, or equivalent degree in a related discipline. For more 

information see the original email or visit www.tinyurl.com/slpfellow.  
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General Important Information 
 

Subject Line: Announcement: The Crime Report subscription service 

Date of Email: November 1, 2013 

Summary: Access to The Crime Report will remain free for John Jay faculty, staff, 

and students. Read the original email to find out how to subscribe. 

 

Subject Line: Career Planning and Professional Development Newsletter, November 5 

Date of Email: November 5, 2013 

Summary: The Office of Career Planning and Professional Development at the 

Graduate Center sent out a newsletter that contains information regarding 

fellowships, workshops, postdocs, etc. See the original email for all of the details. 

 

Subject Line: Flu Vaccine Availability 

Date of Email: November 8, 2013 

Summary: The Wellness Center at the GC has additional flu vaccines available. See 

the original email for details. 

 

Subject Line: Practicum on Program Evaluation 

Date of Email: November 11, 2013 

Summary: This Spring semester Dr. Maxfield will be offering a class on program 

evaluation. See the original email for more information. 

 

Subject Line: PhD Full Student Meeting Minutes 11/12/13 

Date of Email: November 14, 2013 

Summary: This email contained the minutes for the CJ PhD Full Student Meeting. 

 

Subject Line: Spring 2014: Geography, Law, and Social Control (EES 79903) 

Date of Email: November 15, 2013 

Summary: A course is being offered next semester that might interest some of us. It 

is titled Geography, Law, and Social Control. In the course, students will be “reading 

at the intersection of the Law and Society literature and critical legal and political 

geography.” See the original email for more information. 
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Subject Line: Change in Workload for Enhanced Chancellor’s Fellows in 2014-15 and  

2015-16 

Date of Email: November 15, 2013 

Summary: Beginning in Fall 2014 Enhanced Chancellors Fellows who will be 

teaching at CUNY campuses in the third or fourth years of their fellowships will have 

a course load of the equivalent of one three-credit course per semester. 

 

Subject Line: Career Planning and Professional Development – November 15 update 

Date of Email: November 15, 2013 

Summary: The Office of Career Planning and Professional Development at the 

Graduate Center released a newsletter containing information related to events, 

workshops, fellowships, grants, etc. See the original email for all of the details. 

 

Subject Line: Some good reminders 

Date of Email: November 15, 2013 

Summary: A link to a Chronicle article was provided.  The article focuses on how to 

make the most of your first year in a PhD program. 

 

Subject Line: Colloquium on College Teaching Spring 2014 

Date of Email: November 20, 2013 

Summary: This Spring semester Professor Steven Cahn will offer the Colloquium on 

College Teaching, intended to help doctoral students develop strategies for success 

in their academic careers, including advice about teaching, publishing, and searching 

for academic positions. See the original email for more information. 

 

Subject Line: Spring 2014 Registration 

Date of Email: November 20, 2013 

Summary: Information regarding Spring 2014 registration was provided. See the 

original email for the details. 

 

Subject Line: Security 

Date of Email: November 22, 2013 

Summary: An email was sent out regarding when PhD students have access to John 

Jay buildings. PhD students have faculty access—which means 6:00am to midnight, 

seven days a week. If any issues come up, please email Shari and detail what 

happened. 
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Subject Line: International Travel Requirements for Current Students 

Date of Email: November 26, 2013 

Summary: Students traveling out of the country (even if for a job interview) must 

get travel insurance. See the link for more information and 

instructions: http://gc.cuny.edu/Prospective-Current-Students/Current-

Students/International-Travel-Requirements-for-Current-Stud. 

 

Subject Line: Survey on PSC Contract Negotiations 

Date of Email: November 28, 2013 

Summary: The Adjunct Project coordinators have drafted a couple of demands to 

present to the PSC based on issues Graduate Center students have come to them 

with over the course of the semester. A survey has been created to help organize 

negotiations: https://survey.gc.cuny.edu/s?s=2806. 

 

Accolades 
 

Subject Line: Congratulations! 

Date of Email: November 4, 2013 

Summary: Congratulations to Marc Balcell for publishing an article in the European 

Journal of Criminal Justice Policy and Research. The title of his paper is “Left Behind? 

Cultural Destruction, the Role of the International Criminal Tribunal for the Former 

Yugoslavia in Deterring it and Cultural Heritage Prevention Policies in the Aftermath 

of the Balkan Wars.” 

 

Subject Line: Congratulations! 

Date of Email: November 18, 2013 

Summary: Congratulations to Megan Welsh and Valli Rajah for their forthcoming 

publication in Feminist Criminology. The title of their paper is “Rendering Invisible 

Punishments Visible: Using Institutional Ethnography in Feminist Criminology.” 

 


